


[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY 8th September 2014 at 7.30pm
IN THE UNITED REFORMED CHURCH MANOR ROAD


Present 
Councillors: Mrs Blackburn (Chairman), C.Elwood (Vice Chairman), Mrs M. Simmons, Mrs J Geer, Mrs C. Codd, B Edwards, J Clark, M Lawrence and R Benoy.
 
Parish Clerk: Mrs S. Denne.

Also present: Cllr Webb and public. 

1. Apologies for absence –Cllr Davies

2.    Declaration of Interests – None

3.    Declarations of Lobbying -None

4.    Minutes of the meetings held on the 14th July 2014 were agreed, and the Chairman signed them as a true record.
5. Session for Borough Councillors –Cllr Webb informed the meeting that the planning application for 55 Bowen Road had been ‘Called In’.  He also informed the meeting that he attended the licencing meeting re Salomons and it was still going on when he left.
6. Planning Committee – Cllr Edwards asked the members if they had any questions on the planning minutes previously circulated. There were none. He explained that the minutes would be on the website, for anyone to view.  Cllr Webb requested that he would like a copy of all future Parish and Planning minutes. Clerk to email him.

7. East facing Slip Roads M25 Junction 5 – The members resolved not to contribute towards the survey.
8. Aircraft Survey – The results of the survey were, 14 wishing for the Parish Council to set up a working group (against the second runway) and 12 who were happy with the proposal.  It was agreed that Cllr Clark would draft a letter to the Airports Commision, raising concerns about the impact of noise on local communities due to the change in flight paths, night flying and the infrastructure needed to support the proposed development of a new runway. The letter will be published on the website.

9. Open and Accountable Local Government – Cllr Blackburn informed the meeting of the change.

10. Signage at Broomhill Road re large Lorries – The members discussed the possibility of signage ‘Not suitable for large vehicles’ on Broomhill Road. It was resolved that the Clerk to contact Clerks of Speldhurst Parish Council and Southborough Town Council, to arrange a meeting, as the area also falls within their parishes.

11. Parish Assets – The clerk reported that a few points still had to be resolved, before the transfers would be ready to sign.
12. Clerk’s Report – The Clerk reported that she had spoken to Rusthall Cricket club, who do not wish a further grant this year but may apply next year. She informed the members that there would be a Speedwatch meeting on the 22nd September for all the trained speedwatch members. This was to draw up a rota, in order to carry out regular speedwatch in the authorised areas. The grass at the MUGA had been cut in the area that the shed was to be erected. The contractors to be on site from the 8th September. The Clerk informed the meeting that she had reported, to police, the theft of fruit and veg from the Southwood Road allotments. She had also requested the possibility of temporary CCTV in the area. She official thanked County Councillor Davies for his intervention with regards the transfer of the fire station. 


Open session for questions from the public – A member of the public informed the Cllrs, that land owned by Taylor Wimpey, of which surrounding property owners had to pay for its upkeep , was unfortunately no longer being considered to  purchase by the property owners. This was because Taylor Wimpey wished them to be responsible for other land including part of a roadway. John Barber, Chair of Friends of the Common, thanked the Parish Council, County Councillor Davies, Borough Cllrs Webb and Wauchope and Greg Clarke (MP) for their support in the petition for pedestrian crossings along A264 and Major York’s Roads.  There had been around 1500 signatures. The petition had been heard at the Joint Transport Board and The Chairman noted the Boards support of the proposals and accepted Mr Barber’s petition. The request for the crossings would now be added to a list for proposed funding from KCC, for 2015/2016. He went on to thank the Parish Council for their grant of £300 towards the Commons Vision, this attracted around 40 children. Mini beast hunts, face painting and walks were carried out. He then informed the Parish Council that The Friends of the Common had added the Commons to the asset register and had put in a bid for the Commons, under the Localism Act 2011. However, the owners, Target Follow, had been reluctant to give a sale price for the land. A resident informed the members that she had been told that there was a problem with drug dealing within the village. She was advised to contact either the police or the Community Warden.
       Cheques/Payments
	
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	August/September 2014
	

	Payee Name
	Cheque Ref
	Amount Paid
	Transaction Detail

	Internal Audit
	300104
	328.50
	Internal Audit

	RVA
	300105
	95.00
	Photo Comp

	Rusthall Cricket Club
	300106
	200
	Refurbishment

	Contractor (2)
	300107
	27.00
	Grass cutting

	Contractor (1)
	300108
	100.80
	Grass cutting

	Signal UK Ltd
	300109
	108.00
	Signs for Allotments

	Comtecs Ltd
	300110
	24.00
	Domain renewal

	Newitt
	300111
	246.72
	Grant for Community Warden sports equipment

	HMRC
	300112
	70.85
	Tax / NI July

	Contractor (1)
	300113
	50.40
	Grass Cutting

	S DENNE
	S/O
	820.91
	Salary July 

	S DENNE
	S/O
	820.91
	Salary August 

	EE
	DD
	30.00
	Mobile July

	EE
	DD
	30.00
	Mobile August

	HMRC
	300114
	70.85
	Tax /NI August

	URC
	300115
	30
	Hire of Hall

	KMJ
	300116
	7.02
	Posters

	Contractor (1)
	300117
	100.80
	Grass cutting

	St Paul’s
	300118
	127.45
	Memorial tea

	Total Payments
	 
	3289.21
	 




13.     Items for Information
a) Cllr Blackburn informed the members that 20mph limits can be introduced around schools, if there are 3 minor incidents or near misses. 
b) A complaint was received regards the condition of Still Green path. Cllrs Blackburn and Codd spent some time clearing it and the Commons Warden agreed to trim the greenery and cut down a tree. The drainage at the bottom of the path will be investigated.
c) Rusthall Bonfire night will be on the 25th October and volunteers are wanted for marshalling.
d) There will be a talk, at Simmonds Court on the 13th November, to discuss healthy eating.
e) Cllr Benoy informed the members that the new signs were ready to be installed on the gates of the allotment sites. He requested the Clerk chase the suppliers of the table tennis table for touch up paint and the Community Warden for ‘smart water’. He also mentioned that the allotment BBQ was well attended.
f) The first phase of the new Cranwell flats was near occupancy.

14. The Meeting closed at 2045
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